
 

  

 

   

 

Executive 9 October 2007 

 
Report of the Head of Civic, Democratic and Legal Services 

 

REFERENCE REPORT: SUPPORTING PEOPLE PROGRAMME 

Summary 

1. This report requests Members to consider a decision referred by the Executive 
Members for Housing and Adult Social Services and Advisory Panel on 16 July 
2007. This referral was made in accordance with the delegation scheme 
detailed in the Council’s Constitution.  

 Background 

2. At the meeting of the Executive Members for Housing and Adult Social 
Services and Advisory Panel on 16 July 2007, Members considered a report, 
which advised them of progress, made within the Supporting People (SP) 
Programme in York. It also identified the key priorities for the programme and 
the implications of these for the Council. 

The following resolutions were made by the Executive Member. 

(i) Note the information provided within this report, and refer the 
report on to the Executive for information.   

(ii) That in future a report should be provided to the Executive 
Members and Advisory Panel, on an annual basis, for referral on 
to the Executive.  

Members are asked to consider the Executive Member’s recommendations, as 
indicated in Resolutions (i) and (ii) above.  

 

Consultation  

3. No further consultation has taken place in addition to the consultation detailed 
in paragraphs 16 to 20 of the report attached as Annex 1.  

Options  

4. The Executive can either approve or reject the proposal of the Executive 
Members. 

  
 



Analysis 
 

5. Members need to consider the details in the report attached as Annex 1 and 
make a decision based on the information therein. 

 

Corporate Priorities 

6. The aims in facilitating this referral to the Executive accord with the key 
principles of improving the Council’s organisational efficiency and complying 
with the requirements of the Council’s Constitution.   

 Implications 

7. The implications of the original decision are set out in paragraphs 44 to 53 of 
Annex 1. 
 

Risk Management 
 

9. There are no risk management implications in relation to the referral to the 
Executive of this matter.  The risk management implications of the original 
decision are outlined in paragraphs 54 and 55 of Annex 1. 
 

 Recommendations 

That the Executive note the information provided on progress made with the 
Supporting People Programme and that this information, will in future, be 
provided on an annual basis to the EMAP prior to referral to the Executive.   

Reason: In line with Constitutional requirements.  
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